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I N T R O D U C T I O N

Michigan's Medicaid nursing home reimbursement
system requires fundamental reform to meet the

needs of its aging population. The current funding
structure is based on historical classifications rather

than actual care costs, leading to significant
payment disparities that affect healthcare access
and quality across the state.

Class Ill facilities (county-owned nursing homes)
receive substantially higher Medicaid reimbursement
rates than Class I facilities (for-profit and nonprofit

nursing homes), even though both types of facilities:

• Operate under the s a m e s ta te and federal

regulatory requirements;

• Must meet the same staffing, quality, and clinical
standards;

• Serve residents with comparable medical and
personal care needs.

While Class Ill facilities play a critical role in

Michigan's long-term care infrastructure-particularly
in rural areas-the current system leaves urban and
suburban communities with comparatively
underfunded facilities. This discrepancy affects
workforce retention, facility modernization, and
access to high-quality services for all Michigan
residents.

A thorough reassessment of Medicaid
reimbursement methodology is necessary to ensure
that all nursing facilities receive fair and adequate
funding to provide high-quality care, regardless of
ownership classification. This policy brief
r e c o m m e n d s t h e c r e a t i o n of a t a s k fo r ce to e v a l u a t e

and reform the current payment system, ensuring
equity, transparency, and sustainability in Michigan's
long-term care sector.

CURRENT SYSTEM ANALYSIS

Historical Payment Disparities with No Clear
Justification

Michigan's Medicaid reimbursement system historically
assigned different payment rates based on facility
ownership type. While this may have been justified in the
past due to funding structures or administrative policies,
there is no valid regulatory, statutory, or operational basis
for maintaining these differences today.

Key inconsistencies in the current system:

• Class III facilities receive significantly higher
reimbursement rates despite operating under the
same licensing, staffing, and quality regulations as
Class I facilities.

• Facilities in both categories serve residents with
identical care needs and clinical complexity.

• All facilities compete for the same workforce and
face the same operational challenges, including
staffing shortages and rising costs.

The current system prioritizes ownership structure over

actual care costs, creating a two-tiered funding model
that disadvantages large portions of the state.
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